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`       ACME TOWNSHIP SPECIAL BOARD MEETING 

Williamsburg Dinner Theater 

 4240 M72 East, Williamsburg MI 49690 

 Thursday, December 11, 2014, 7:00 p.m. 

 

 

 

CALL TO ORDER WITH PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE at 7:00 p.m.  

 

ROLL CALL  

Members present: J. Aukerman, C. Dye, A. Jenema, G. LaPointe, P. Scott, D. White, J. Zollinger 

Members excused: None 

Staff present:              N. Edwardson, Recording Secretary 

  

A. LIMITED PUBLIC COMMENT: None 

 

B. APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  

 

Motion by LaPointe, seconded by White, to approve the agenda as presented.  Motion carried 

by unanimous vote. 

 

C. INQUIRY AS TO CONFLICTS OF INTEREST: None 

 

D. Public Hearing: 

To discuss creation of SAD district for the following roads, Greenwood, Maplewood, Basswood, 

Baywood, Deerwood, Hardwood, Paper Birch, Timberwood (North, East, and West) 3 on 

Audubon and 1 on Wild Juniper. Located in the Holiday Hills Area of Acme Township. 

 

LaPointe stated that the Board would be confirming the Special Assessment Roll for the SAD in 

Holiday Hills. He said a resident would have two choices regarding paying for the special assessment 

1)  Pay in full without interest or 2) 15 equal installments the first of which shall be due on December 

1, 2015.  The Special Assessment has been created. The purpose of tonight’s hearing is for expressing 

concerns and issues with the cost. If you disagree a resident can protest to the Michigan Tax Tribunal. 

Residents have 30 days to file. If you file, LaPointe had sample forms to view. He said that if you are 

contesting a resident must notify the Board this evening of your intentions.  Your statement and 

signature on a piece of  paper will be enough. 

             Lastly, LaPointe, stated that there are provisions for hardships and the guidelines set by the State 

             LaPointe also had forms for that. 

 

Public comments: 

S. Skillman, 4647 Paper Birch Lane, stated that she owns two parcels and is planning  combining as 

one. She has spoken to our Assessor, Dawn Kuhns. She wants to go on record for that statement. 

 

J. Markl, 3304 N. Timberwood D., commented that initially the assessment roll was 208 and has 

dropped to 198. He asked if property owners could  opt out. Zollinger stated at this time a resident 

could not opt out. Markl asked how many responses were received. LaPointe responded that 75.5%  

were positive.  

 

H. Rodgers, 3462 Greenwood Dr., spoke on behalf of his neighbor, Jeff Laskey, who was unable to 

attend. Laskey lives at the end of Greenwood, it is actually a gravel road with two properties on it and 

they are to be assessed. Greenwood turns into E.  Timberwood. He questioned  when the new road 

goes in would it stop at the gravel or continue. LaPointe will look into the question. 

 

C. Mikulski, 4391 Paper Birch Lane, questioned why the residents on Wild Juniper do not have to 

participate. LaPointe addressed the issue. 
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B. Edmond, 4644 Paper Birch Lane, expressed her views regarding contributions from other sources. 

Zollinger stated that the Township has given $100,000.00 and the Road Commission $250,000.00. 

 

M. Flynn, 3359 Greenwood Dr., commented on costs, what happens if cost is higher, maintenance of 

the roads, drainage in easements. 

 

L. Ritter, 4302 Paper Birch Lane, asked when the Board would know for sure the contribution from 

the folks on Audubon Drive/Greenwood and would that reduce the cost. 

 

M. Rodgers, 3462 Greenwood Dr., asked about the Resolution on the agenda involving the cost. Are 

the figures ironclad. Scott stated they are the max - not to exceed. She also asked who would be 

responsible for inspecting the roads. 

 

G. Green, Road Commission, stated the Road Commission would be responsible for the inspection of 

the roads. There is a one year performance bond and then turns into a  maintenance plan after that. 

 

K. Chase, 4432 Maplewood Lane, commented on the roads that are not participating now and if  in a 

year or two they decide to do the roads she was concerned how the heavy trucks would effect the new 

roads. Perhaps the Board could point that out to the property owners. 

 

Closed Public Comment at 7:58 p.m. 

Zollinger brought back to the Board.  LaPointe pointed out that property owners need to submit in 

writing tonight if they will be protesting.   

 

E. New Business; 

1.    Resolution #5 Confirming Special Assessment Roll 

                      

                 Motion by LaPointe, seconded by Jenema, to approve Resolution #5, Acme 

                 Township 2014-46, confirming the Special Assessment Roll as presented. 

 

                 Jenema suggested that the Board take a few minutes for property owners to submit 

                 their written notice of intention to protest the Special Assessment Roll. Clerk, Dye, 

                 read the names into record: Bea Edmond, Susan Skillman, John Markl and Richard 

                 Wagner. 

 

                 Motion carried by unanimous roll call vote. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT & OTHER BUSINESS THAT MAY COME BEFORE THE BOARD:  

  

LaPointe commented on keeping the public informed by email, mailings, or on our website.  Several 

comments were made with no final decision as to how. 

 

ADJOURN AT 8:20 p.m. 
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